
Jury Scam Notice 

WARNING: Bogus Phone Calls, emails, and mailings regarding Jury Service May Lead to 

Fraud. 

In various parts of the United States, and now here in Warren County, citizens are being targeted 

by phone calls, emails, and mailings threatening them with prosecution for failing to comply 

with jury service.  

In these calls, mailings, and emails, recipients are pressured to provide confidential data and/or 

pay fines for missed court hearings. These calls, mailings, and emails, which threaten recipients 

with fines and jail time if they do not comply, are fraudulent and are not connected with Warren 

County Common Pleas Courts.  

Warren County Common Pleas Courts do not require anyone to provide any sensitive 

information and will never request payment for fines over the phone. Most contact between  

Warren County Common Pleas Court and a prospective juror will be through the U.S. mail, and 

any phone contact by real court officials will not include requests for any personal information 

including but not limited to Social Security numbers, credit card numbers, or any other sensitive 

information.  

Persons receiving such a telephone call, mailing, or email should not provide the requested 

information, and should notify the Jury Commissioner, Jennifer Yeazel at 513-695-1597 or the 

Warren County Sheriff’s Office at 513-695-1280 immediately.  

 


